## Elliott, Robin

From:

Elliott, Robin

Sent:

Tuesday, June 30, 2015 2:43 PM

To:

dwilliams2@jflusvi.org

Cc:

KGriffith@jflusvi.org; jencarnacion@jflusvi.org

Subject:

GOV. JUAN F. LUIS HOSPITAL AND MEDICAL CENTER, REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL

INFORMATION CONCERNING APPLICATION FOR AMENDMENT TO LICENSE

Docket No.

03035612

License No.

55-25547-01

David Williams

Director of Imaging Services

Gov. Juan F. Luis Hospital and Medical Center

4007 Estate Diamond Ruby

Christiansted, VI 00820

SUBJECT:

GOV. JUAN F. LUIS HOSPITAL AND MEDICAL CENTER, REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

CONCERNING APPLICATION FOR AMENDMENT TO LICENSE

Dear Mr. Williams:

Please confirm receipt of this communication.

This is in reference to your letter dated June 8, 2015 requesting to amend Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. 55-25547-01. Since your license was placed in "Stand-by" in December 2014, the rationale for why you are requesting to be placed back into medical use status needs to be submitted to support your request. Please provide a letter signed by management stating that you have identified a guaranteed supplier of radiopharmaceuticals to support your operations going forward, along with any other information that supports your request.

Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at <a href="www.nrc.gov">www.nrc.gov</a>; select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic Uses; then Licensee Toolkits, see our toolkit index page. You may also obtain these documents by contacting the Government Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-866-512-1800. The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays).

We will continue our review upon receipt of this information. Please reply to my attention at the Region I Office and reference your license and docket number. If you have any technical questions regarding this deficiency letter, please call me at (610) 337-5076.

If we do not receive a reply from you within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter, we will assume that you do not wish to pursue your application and remind you that you will need to terminate the license if you do not return to operations by the expiration date (August 31, 2015).

Regards,

Health Physicist

Robin L. Elliott

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Region I, Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

2100 Renaissance Blvd King of Prussia, PA 19406-2713 (610) 337-5076 voice (610) 337-5269 fax Robin.Elliott@nrc.gov